Carver Public Schools

School Committee Meeting

Monday, August 25, 2014
Minutes

Committee Members Present:
Gina Hanlon-Cavicchi

Paula Kibbe 

James O’Brien

Andrew Soliwoda

Barry Struski
Administrative Leadership Team:
Elizabeth Sorrell, Superintendent of Schools

Peter Gray, Asst. Superintendent of Schools

Meredith Cargill, Director of Curriculum, Instruction & Technology

7:00 P.M.    Barry Struski opened the regular meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.  
I.    Comments from the General Public: None.
II.    Comments from the EAPC:  Donna Ramsay, EAPC President, stated she considers the SAVIS fingerprinting process another unfunded mandate.  Special thanks to all the educators who worked so hard over the summer to prepare for the school year in addition to summer programs, seminars, conferences. To the staff members who moved on, wishes for continued success and congratulations to the Superintendent for the start of her 45th year in education.  
III.    Update from Student Advisory:  No representative.
Captains Council:  No representative.

IV. Approval of Minutes:  Gina Marie Hanlon-Cavicchi made a motion to approve regular session minutes of June 9, 2014.  James O’Brien second the motion.  Approved unanimously.  
V.  Communications:
A. Alan Dunham – request from Board of Selectmen – At a selectmen’s meeting in May, Mr. Dunham proposed the formation of an Ad-Hoc committee of the School Committee and the Board of Selectmen to include two members of each group.  The overall purpose of this committee is to foster a closer relationship between School Committee and Selectmen to discuss what is best for all parties involved as equal partners.  This was voted in favor 5-0 by the Board of Selectmen with Ron Clarke and Alan Dunham being the Select Board representatives.  James O’Brien thought it was a great idea.  Barry Struski asked if the decisions made by the committee would be binding or non-binding.  The Ad-Hoc Committee does not have the authority to make decisions but information could be brought to the individual boards for movement/voting. Gina Hanlon-Cavicchi volunteered to be a member. Meetings might be a couple of times of month initially, and then to once a month or every other. The Superintendent reiterated the town and school have had a wonderful working relationship for years. Paula Kibbe asked how long the committee would meet.  Mr. Dunham said the suggestion was for one year. James O’Brien said he thought it was a very pro-active recommendation.  Barry Struski stated the School Committee is a sovereign board that reserves the right to make final decisions. Paula Kibbe also volunteered to serve on the Ad-Hoc Committee.  Barry Struski asked for a motion to have the School Committee join the Ad-Hoc Committee with Board of Selectmen with Gina Hanlon and Paula Kibbe as representatives.  Gina Hanlon-Cavicchi second the motion.  Approved unanimously.  
VI. Reports from the Superintendent:  

A. Personnel Updates: 

Hires:   


Kerry Agashe, Associate Principal-CES; Tara Barboza, .5 Art-CES; 


Nicole Bartlett-Adjustment Counselor-CES; Bontya, Jaclyn-Health Teacher-MHS


Brendan Cully, Social Studies-MHS; Timothy Healey-.5 Technology-MHS;

Darby Lewis – Grade 3-CES; Kelly Maccaferri-Sped-MHS; 

Nicole Newton, Math-MHS; Margaret Sullivan – Kindergarten-CES; 

Lindsey Villeneuve, English-MHS


Susan Dobratz- Kinder Aide-CES; Catherine Landry-Souza-Food Services; 

Martha Leseur- Sped Para-CES; Gina Rush-Admin Asst- MHS; 

Kayla Tavares – Sped Para-MHS; Jennifer Toomey-Office Clerk-CES; 


Resignations: 


Samantha Dupuis – Food Services; Amy Furtado-Associate Principal-CES;


Michelle Santos – Food Services; Deborah Sheehan – Lunchroom Monitor


Retirements:  Joan Correia – Bus Driver
B.  Elementary School Handbook:  Ruby Maestas presented the Elementary School Handbook changes for the 2014-15 school year.  All dates, names and table of contents updated.  PBIS objectives have been updated and the new slogan to Be Ready to Learn has been added.  Gender identity has been changed to meet Mass General Laws.  Also changed: testing info updates PARCC; Legislative bill #222 changes around discipline procedures and meeting with parents about consequences and also attendance issues; bullying and closing a complaint, recording to office of civil rights have been updated.  James O’Brien asked how the handbook will be distributed.  Mrs. Maestas said parents will be given the option of a hardcopy or on-line version.  Mr. O’Brien asked if the handbook could be distributed with changes highlighted. A good idea that will be considered. The staff loves to work with the parents/community so a lot of time is devoted to communicating to helping them understand the rule so the school.  
C.  District Improvement Plan– 2014:  Report from Administrative Leadership Team was presented to highlight work done to complete action steps in the plan.  Each goal had a self-assessment rating of either (1) Completed; (2)  On Target for Completion; and/or (3) Not addressed.  The school committee works with the Administrative Leadership Team to lay out strategic goal setting cycle.  In August, a review of previous year is done to build the SIP for the upcoming school year. Both Scott Knief, MHS Principal and Ruby Maestas, CES Principal featured high points of their buildings goals. The DIP shows no efforts are done randomly; planning and teamwork are always present.  James O’Brien said the accountability of hard work done is very evident in the DIP.  
D. Buildings Update:  Peter Gray and Liz Sorrell did walk-throughs of all buildings before school opened.  They stated they are very proud of the hard work of facilities department especially being short-handed by two personnel with on job related injuries.  Student worker program was successful with painting and groundwork being completed.  
At Elementary, one of the steam boilers was completely torn down and re-gasketed. At Middle High School, repairs on two heating boilers, main offices have been moved.  Basketball backboard at HS gymnasium was shattered, no apparent reason was discovered.  Both backboards may need to be replaced due to age.    
Andrew Soliwoda asked if we have any early fall concerns we foresee before we head into winter.  Mr. Gray said we are as pro-active as possible. The old rooftop units at Elementary School are always a concern because of the age of the units.  The modular pod is no longer being used and will be locked and used for storage.  There will be no student access only for staff.  

E. Budget Update:  Peter Gray shared there are two draft budget calendars presented because there is a possibility of an earlier Town Meeting in April which is being proposed by town governance committee. If the meeting is in April, we will use the accelerated version of the budget calendar.  If the Town Meeting is in June, the traditional version of the budget calendar will be used.
On August 27th, Rep Alyce Peisch and Rep Susan Williams Gifford will be in Carver to discuss how the Chapter 70 funding formula is not working for Carver and it is putting our education at severe risk.  We are in a funding crisis.  The Superintendent urged anyone in the community to attend.  Mr. Soliwoda, Ms. Hanlon-Cavicchi, and Mr. Struski will attend. 
In the technology department, 105 hours of tech support per week has been cut to 70 hours per week.  Due to this shortfall of staffing because of budget shortages, the Superintendent is recommending that we no longer support the tech needs of the town hall.  The Superintendent has discussed this with the Town Administrator so the town hall can start to look for tech support for their own building.  Paula Kibbe asked about using student interns to support the tech needs.  The Superintendent said there is a limit to what they can do, so they are of some assistance but could not backfill the staff shortage.  
F. Building Committee Report: Barry Struski and James O’Brien shared information. There is an executed feasibility agreement between the district and MSBA.  There is also an action letter from MSBA.  A request to MSBA to re-engage Daedalus as the Owner’s Project Manager (OPM) has been made. The School Committee needs to approve the OPM selection committee. The list from School Building Committee was reviewed and the School Committee voted to add David Siedentopf as a required MCPPO and also add Peter Gray, Asst. Superintendent of Business and Finance to the list.  Gina Hanlon-Cavicchi made the motion to add Mr. Gray and Mr. Siedentopf, James O’Brien second the motion. Voted unanimously 4-0.   Andrew Soliwoda asked how the members of this Committee were selected.  James O’Brien said the Town Administrator chose the participants.    
VII   Recommendations from Superintendent

A. CORI/Fingerprinting Policy:  Our CORI policy has been revised to include information about fingerprinting (SAVIS). First reading took place at June 2014 meeting.  Second reading at this meeting.  No discussion.  Vote:  Gina Marie Hanlon-Cavicchi made a motion to approve the policy. Second by James O’Brien.  Approved unanimously. 
B. Field Trips: 
1. Science trip to San Salvador, Bahamas, June 2015.  Motion to approve by Gina Marie Hanlon-Cavicchi, second by James O’Brien.   Approved unanimously. 
C. Request to Recycle Technology Equipment:  Motion to approve the request to recycle technology equipment past a useful life by Gina Marie Hanlon-Cavicchi second by Andrew Soliwoda.   Approved unanimously.
D. Water Treatment Plant at MHS – Replacement is necessary. The cost is not covered by MSBA reimbursement.  JC Engineering helped write a grant, submitted on August 15th.  If the grant is accepted, money will be available this fiscal year.  The study was paid for out of revolving fund but hopefully we can be reimbursed by FinCom.  
VIII.   Reports from School Committee:   James O’Brien – welcome back to everyone.  Andrew Soliwoda – very exciting time of year.  Gina Marie Hanlon-Cavicchi – breakfast celebration was wonderful.  Barry Struski – time for a fresh start, new year!  
Motion to adjourn by Gina Marie Hanlon-Cavicchi. Second by James O’Brien. Approved unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 9:20 p.m.  
Respectfully submitted:  Annmarie G. Metrano, Recording Secretary
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